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October 2024                               

 

        BAYNOTES 
 

Empowering Women since 1881 – Through Advocacy, Education, Philanthropy, and Research  

Branch Website: https://greenbayarea-wi.aauw.net 
* (please note corrected URL for our website) * 

 

AAUW GREEN BAY AREA BRANCH  
 

Joint October Meeting (DEI):  
AAUW Green Bay Area and LWV of Greater Green Bay 

Monday, October 21, 2024 

Speaker: Denise Gaumer Hutchison 
Village Grille  -  801 Hoffman Rd.  -  Allouez 

5:30 pm Social   -   6:00 pm Program 

For those of you who would like dinner before the meeting we will meet at 4:30 and order off the 

menu. Village Grille offers us the use of their back room free of charge so please consider 

supporting them by joining us for dinner. 

 

School Boards: Battleground for Education Culture Wars 
Speaker:  Denise Gaumer Hutchison, Wisconsin Women’s Council, Chair and LWV, Board Member 
 

In Wisconsin, we have seen school boards, and candidates for school boards, talk about policies that 
lead to book banning, curriculum censorship, and unsafe schools for students of all sexual orientations 

and gender identities.   Denise Gaumer Hutchison will present up to date information on these culture 

wars in our area. Before the meeting you may want to view the AAUW webinar on Culture Wars and 

School Boards at this link: School Boards: Battleground for Education Culture Wars  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
AAUW DISTRICT 5 MEETING 

 
Saturday, October 5, 2024 

 St John’s Lutheran Church 
      2700 Babcock Rd, Green Bay, 54313 

12:00 – 2:30 pm 
 

Finance and Membership VPs are encouraged to attend. 
All others are welcome to attend. Please pack a lunch for 
yourself. Debbie Roder, District 5 Coordinator, will 
provide dessert and beverages. Hope to see you there. 

 

https://greenbayarea-wi.aauw.net/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lsPelf6OMPM
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                  President’s Message 
 
 
 
 
¡Estamos aquí! (We are here!) 

 
 

 

 

 

 Tribute: 
“Dolores Huerta is an American labor leader and civil 

rights activist, best known for her work advocating for the rights of farmworkers. Born on April 10, 

1930, in Dawson, New Mexico, Huerta grew up in a working-class family. After witnessing the 
hardships faced by agricultural laborers, she co-founded the National Farm Workers Association 

(NFWA) with César Chávez in 1962, which later became the United Farm Workers (UFW). 

 

Huerta played a crucial role in organizing strikes, boycotts, and campaigns to improve wages and 

working conditions for farmworkers. She was instrumental in the successful Delano grape strike of 
1965, a major victory for labor rights. Her slogan, "Sí, se puede" ("Yes, we can"), became a rallying 

cry for social justice movements across the country. 

 

Throughout her career, Huerta faced gender discrimination and hostility, but she remained committed 

to her cause. In addition to her labor activism, she has championed women's rights, LGBTQ+ rights, 
and environmental justice. In recognition of her lifelong work, Huerta received numerous awards, 

including the Presidential Medal of Freedom in 2012. She remains an enduring symbol of activism and 

empowerment.” 

 
The above paragraph was constructed by ChatGPT (https://chatgpt.com ), a website accessible to all. I 

used this prompt:  “Please give me a 200-word synopsis of the life of Dolores Huerta”. The above 

paragraph is what it gave me. Isn’t that amazing?! I’ve been researching Dr. Huerta to come up with a 

nod to Hispanic Heritage month and wanted to share my continuing awe of technology.                         

We are here! Yes we can!  

 

Terri 
 

- For more information on Dr. Huerta, visit https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Dolores_Huerta  

- For more community events celebrating our Hispanic Heritage, visit https://www.uwgb.edu/student-
engagement/events/monthly-events/hispanic-latinx-heritage-month/ 

 

 

Celebrate Hispanic Heritage 
September 15 - October 15, 2024 

https://chatgpt.com/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Dolores_Huerta
https://www.uwgb.edu/student-engagement/events/monthly-events/hispanic-latinx-heritage-month/
https://www.uwgb.edu/student-engagement/events/monthly-events/hispanic-latinx-heritage-month/
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Summary of September Board Minutes by Sara Ramaker, secretary 
The AAUW Green Bay Branch Board met on September 9 at 1:30 p.m. at the Village Grill. 

Present were Terri Gulyas, Sue May, Nancy Anderson, Lisa Ubbelohde, Barb Wilson, Dotty 

Juengst. 

  

1.  Please consider joining Barb for the De Pere Health Dept and Mulva Program: “Join or 

Die” on Thursday, September 26th from 5:30 to 8:30 p.m. The film “Join or Die” will be 

shown on the Samsung Oynx screen (one of three in the country).  The film explores the decline 

of American community involvement and how we can reverse the trend. After the film, a 

Joining Fair will provide a chance for community members to learn about various organizations 

to best match their interests and talents with local community groups. The goal is to create 
stronger connections within the community.  The Branch will be  represented by Barb Wilson 

who will have a table and distribute membership information. 

  

2.  Take a look at our updated Branch website: Sue May has been very busy updating the 

branch website and adding to the Dreamers and Doers Facebook page. We now have an email 
address which Sue is monitoring for us.  

 

 3.  Membership: If you have belonged to AAUW from 1974 or earlier, please let Sue May 

know.  You may be entitled to an Honorary Life Membership.  

  

4.  Free National Memberships:  The branch has been awarded three free national 

memberships to use. By board consensus: one will be offered to Kristen Johnson, Judy 

Johnson’s daughter who recently relocated to Green Bay;  one will be offered to Laura Wagner, 

UWGB professor; and one will be a drawing at the September branch meeting.  [Note: at the 
September by consensus, in lieu of a drawing, the remaining membership will be given to Drew 

Coopman who has been a valued member and whose family faces the difficulties of having a 

premature child.] 

 

5.  Finance report:  As of August 2024, the branch checking is $3694.08 and savings are 
$1004.81, plus $8000 in a 7-month CD at 4.5%.  

 

 6. Greater Needs Fund:  Members are asked to contribute items for the silent auctions at 

the December and may luncheons. Mary Schmidt is the contact for the auction.  In 

addition, if you donate directly to the AAUW Greater Needs Fund, please be sure and 

identify your Green Bay Branch so it is added to our totals. We hope to raise $1000 annually 

for this necessary program. 

 - The next board meeting will be October 14, 2024 at the Village Grill from 1:30 to 3:30. 

All members are invited to join us for all or any of it. 

 

 

Scholarship Report by Sara Ramaker 

 
 1.  Bellin College Dinner:  Carol DeGroot and I attended the Bellin Scholarship Award 

Celebration on Tuesday, September 18 at The Marq. Once again, it was a delightful affair. We 

were not only able to meet and talk to our scholarship recipient Amanda Brodoh, but also had 

three other students at our table. We had a lively discussion about the school and the variety of 
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programs available in “nursing”. I was impressed with their comments regarding the present 

situation for nurses.  Most had experience working in hospitals or other medical facilities.  They 
described how the shortages during COVID were real and seriously harmed patients and staff. 

They felt nurses had found that in speaking up for patients needs, they learned to speak for their 

own. All were excited about the opportunities offered at Bellin College and for becoming a part 

of a healthy, healthcare system.  We were impressed by the confidence the students had in Bellin 

College.  The work was hard, but they were going to be well prepare for their work ahead. It was 
reported that clinics, hospitals, etc. who are seeking medical staff will often look to Bellin 

graduates first, because they too are confident they will be competent. I was amazed that one of 

the students coached not only a 6th grade volleyball team, but also several club volleyball teams.  

The great variety in the work they were pursuing was amazing. We left with such hope for the 

future with such amazing young women as leaders. 
  

I invited Amanda to join us for at least one meeting and she was very interested. Her passion is 

public health, housing for those without shelter and help for the poor.  I will follow-up with her 

and see if we cannot get a date for her to speak to all of us. Amber Bodoh sent the branch a 

lovely handmade card, stating:  
 

 "To the AAUW Green Bay Branch Members: I am honored and grateful that you chose me as a 

recipient of the AAUW Green Bay Annual Scholarship.  This represents more than just financial 

assistance. Your support is recognition that motivates me to continue pursuing my career goals 
as I finish my bachelor degree in nursing at Bellin College. Thank you for believing in my 

potential. Sincerely, Amber Bodoh." 
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 NWTC donor night is Tuesday, October 8, 2024 from 5:30 - 7:00 p.m. at NWTC. 

UWGB 2024 Scholarship Reception will be Wednesday, October 16th from 12:00-

1:30 p.m.  Please contact Sara Ramaker if you would like to join her for either or 

both of these receptions.  I hope to meet our scholarship recipient at each of these 

events.  

 
 

Fun Fact! 
 

 

 

Book banning from a long time ago: 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
   

INTEREST/STUDY GROUPS 

 
 

¡ADELANTE! BOOK GROUP 
Terri Gulyas 

 

Wednesday, October 23, 2024 

Book: Remarkably Bright Creatures by Shelby Van Pelt 

Leader: Barbera Wilson 

5:30 PM at Green Bay Distillery 

 

“Remarkably Bright Creatures”, is an exploration of friendship, reckoning, 

and hope, tracing a widow's unlikely connection with a giant Pacific 
octopus.  
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After Tova Sullivan's husband died, she began working the night shift at the Sowell Bay Aquarium, 

mopping floors and tidying up. Keeping busy has always helped her cope, which she's been doing since 
her eighteen-year-old son, Erik, mysteriously vanished on a boat in Puget Sound over thirty years ago. 

Tova becomes acquainted with curmudgeonly Marcellus, a giant Pacific octopus living at the 

aquarium. Marcellus knows more than anyone can imagine but wouldn't dream of lifting one of his 

eight arms for his human captors--until he forms a remarkable friendship with Tova. Ever the detective, 

Marcellus deduces what happened the night Tova's son disappeared. And now Marcellus must use 
every trick his old invertebrate body can muster to unearth the truth for her before it's too late. Shelby 

Van Pelt's debut novel is a gentle reminder that sometimes taking a hard look at the past can help 

uncover a future that once felt impossible. 

 

 

AFTERNOON BOOK GROUP  (DEI) 
Wendy Schroeder 

 
Monday, October 28, 2024, 3:00 PM 

Joanne Rathburn’s home, 1273 Roscoe St.  Green Bay 

Book: The Woman They Could Not Silence by Kate Moore 

(Available: Hardcover, Paperback, e-Book, Audio book) 
Leader:Wendy Schroeder  

 

Summary: 1860 - As the clash between the states rolls slowly to a boil, Elizabeth Packard, housewife 

and mother of six, is facing her own battle. The enemy sits across the table and sleeps in the next room. 

Her husband of twenty-one years is plotting against her because he feels increasingly threatened by 
Elizabeth's intellect, independence, and unwillingness to stifle her own thoughts. So Theophilus makes 

a plan to put his wife backin her place. One summer morning, he has her committed to an insane 

asylum. The horrific conditions inside the Illinois State Hospital in Jacksonville, Illinois, are overseen 

by Dr. Andrew McFarland, a man who will prove to be even more dangerous to Elizabeth than her 

traitorous husband. But most disturbing is that Elizabeth is not the only sane woman confined to the 
institution. There are many rational women on her ward who tell the same story: they've been 

committed not because they need medical treatment, but to keep them in line - conveniently labeled 

"crazy" so their voices are ignored. No one is willing to fight for their freedom and, disenfranchised 

both by gender and the stigma of their supposed madness, they cannot possibly fight for themselves. 

But Elizabeth is about to discover that the merit of losing everything is that you then have nothing to 
lose… 

 

DEI  COMMITTEE AND STUDY GROUP  (DEI) 
October 8, 6:30 pm, via Zoom (Terri will send out Zoom link) 

 

We have invited the League of Women Voters to join us for our DEI 
meetings and book discussion. If you have friends that are interested in 

diversity, equity, and inclusion, please invite them to attend as well. Please 

ask them to contact Terri so she can make sure they are added to the 

distribution list for receiving the Zoom link.  We’d love to take some field 

trips this year to points of interest as we reflect on DEI issues. Bring your 
ideas for where we should go! We will continue reading and discussing 

chapters 3, 4, and 5 from The Sum of Us by Heather McGhee.  
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ART STUDY GROUP  (DEI) 
Carolyn Reedy & Mary Woodbridge 
 

Thursday, October 10  

Oneida Nation Museum 

W 892 Cty Hwy EE, DePere WI 54115 

Admission is Adults $4.00 and Seniors $2.00.  

 

We will be visiting the Oneida Nation Museum. The mission of the Oneida Nation Museum is to 

provide accurate information about the Oneida and Iroquois history and nationhood. This is 

accomplished by developing, preserving, and expanding resources and collections, and by providing 
exhibits and other educational programming. 

 

After our visit to the museum, we are going to the “Cruise In Family Restaurant” in Seymour. (1027 

Orchard Road Seymour 54165.) 

 
We will meet at Carolyn Reedy’s home at 9:30am to carpool. (516 E. Eagle Terrace, Green Bay 54313. 

 

Please RSVP to Mary Woodbridge (miwiw@new.rr.com)  or Carolyn (ccreedy03@yahoo.com). 

 
We would also like to recommend the Woodland Indian Art Show & Market at the Oneida Hotel (2040 

Airport Dr. Green Bay 54313) November 1- 2.  The theme this year is: “Spirit of our Ancestors”. 

 

 

 

 
 
New Interest Group forming!!  “Let’s Get Out the Vote!!” 

 

Taking her inspiration from Michele Obama’s speech at the 

DNC, Dotty wants to “do something!” and has come up with 

some great ideas to Get Out the Vote. From neighborhood 

home groups to gathering for cocktails and conversation 
monthly to meeting people at community locations, please 

consider joining this new interest group. After the election, 

topics that could be discussed include how to stay informed, 

how to contact elected representatives, and how to run for office. Contact Dotty 

Juengst at, mdjuengst@aol.com, for more information.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:miwiw@new.rr.com)_
mailto:ccreedy03@yahoo.com
mailto:mdjuengst@aol.com
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CLEAN WATER AND ENVIRONMENT 
Carol Pearson 

 

Shrink your carbon footprint by taking advantage of President Biden's Affordable 

Clean Energy Plan! 

 

Home Efficiency Rebates (HOMES) - Available now! 

Home Electrification and Appliance Rebates (HEAR) - Coming soon! 

  
Benefits of upgrading your home 

Reduce your energy bill 

Increase your home's comfort 

Improve your home's value 

Shrink your carbon footprint and help the environment! 
  

Learn more about home energy-savings through the U.S. Department of Energy.  

1. Watch this video for an easy introduction to the nation-wide Home Energy Rebates 

programs. 
2. Get back to the basics and learn the difference between tax credits and rebates.  

3. Go to energy.gov/save for more information on the above, general energy-saving 

tips, and even directions for getting tax credits on new/old electric vehicles.  

 
 
 
 

Art to inspire you to “Get Out the Vote” 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Election season is upon us, and we all seek to find answers on issues so we 
can vote responsibly. The following websites are great places to begin and are 
helpful for voters: 

Atelier Susi’s Evanescent sculpture on display 
at the Wiedner Center was inspired during the 
COVID-19 pandemic, when the world stopped 
and everything we took for granted started to 
disappear. The work encourages people to 
consider the world around them as a space of 
transience and fragility. 

https://e8qsqdhbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001vpsAMJULDfDnD-9-BmMZvINk_44c7Mq6_qye4r2I6Kiize_SCahNMdnZ_kUFMick6IXCvTt-BRVa3taH9HlM7ntEzoB7Fj5aAqg58zQOw_KIBA2xxH4UHgIKLVjBIJxkpGCxAxF8I66_iFbqjgyh0CCnPLxO6NfsRlejA62linhxDMhhyfzf69zE5PKs1jKCoelpw90jNLaRYtafH0idcq__fKpVfSflTLmSl7VloxY71axujDAwcwnzk8EuEfYdkjeyAWUe1r3907DX7vG2LvtUAyyXGix0bXjP3nkfdTQdadLyb_a2ZJhCNJWL0mOqpy4PNRIsqyz5X6OjgFI7WlnroYGBV-qzNJXdM8j1fWC8ReVHi9zvhHSVRfYTDs2fFVzxGs3hXE0TcGnPuh3L41_NvKPK33Tar84VSjICaBcqUXDKmTou_IMWvEHNlir76C_QZQhmAguKuGpNJTm7dULgIF86mSqlNgYLVM6ltvuzKuqUDnfyn8GSRemtvlXMf3g3p1TLJW02CdoOhMeS8RMbJkwDxn5z08m5FHBacdW5vt2QVIQdYALCUl4U-Zuy25hMuISoK8KFiMwawj-TeoNYguYmVYjZaSLTJDoFDcn3ZUZAXWGY4b07mhIAPOg7ZVey0i7604_MimBg0MHFmj_ozrhmeoX4RMSntWy3m3aiHbyLWhiZNUdtUigGlZTvz9rZaPsM-PI4G1IpGmx3E_vKKPAcf9mmqvXHD35evlp-wsllV-yB3afxABBpncl5-IjkmFg8AwO0aCinWvVzEUIhzy_RKXDzfmeiuQhjK-XFXnLKmIOxK1yvYL9Ute5FUPIMuDVRY13CvLNK9zlbKKe_c1CI9FoHBITaOOK87uLIoaPi2I4mnnAo2QKhKhHVpL1gwDr1wo4Ig07BjNQzjfkSjGMIJqNQSq1d2mI-IdwShp1wT7VC0acAKj1DMcGKzQl5LVOeaXBkhCNeBOsg9k2rF4COypTnsLuRqcdnQ0Wapi4kNZKdOimxctzoobqjEggq_JpVA8rzDV5TUpXgIP-Czj4vvPMEqKo2B9UBQNyMHlDae2IBd64V4_QJaUMF7EOdUiwTW7QBx-XrUFQYJntauTLa_wIkEfkYoTd1Nd0bim8dmyDUp78-zx1cdQbow53mjzWv0caL0I45jcNy4psvvzb6-2e634_t_JHT63Y=&c=9SroT_KIN9OiiOPGcRZfHOhVa3rVUF4FffYzlFfWbPCPZmq5OyOKEw==&ch=mNzL9d4wYviMeZBIWgMDw10ebPM0A-NmvLHYd9Vai4pi9eU9h2juwg==
https://e8qsqdhbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001vpsAMJULDfDnD-9-BmMZvINk_44c7Mq6_qye4r2I6Kiize_SCahNMdnZ_kUFMick1ziymMIWI2jos1lZ8ltfN4nuBxAdaS_6hpR55Yu2lTQ4HWZ_gXVUpIv1PQnLxxKsZtdEBZUrGYjEG4yzvSStnazGk9Z4stCKzSt55k19SWZhkxZTy7SZECX21Ct-dinC55tqND8HFYLxhaoVrD31r76qpS10-TUzj9Y2DCUj92GM5dd2a8L8IwieOixxMe0ScI3wYmPlTIdyw-TXUXckjeyZciKIF2ujlc6c2pRXB6tQ-6aJxf0lT06Q_W3I2U6Oyjr5QAeSrrEB_cQ02MkIWJGcDPohfJi_6HJLFVCGG2EtBxFx-wZoJmqHeujbPvPcTEBxbmiqYTe3hi11BG2exSOiKMAZFRSjaO4idIVFSI7YUCPrb1bMSezEdsW6cYHyseqn8ULOw2yA24fFdkIx8dM_49ahpiGT8FSX9qfFd0uDf1RI5i_ZVA3rDXCsOLDAE47k3JlUmoLbBsOtSCBSdwLBPkhxwYqg0y8Qofcqjf9nvXXhNEvs-aNW5rHGEvwOZBSTKFOXHEPYQkOG_mKOohtV74OHtzRM5wZ0pKSjfmEAIpPx79i-UEpMrzqTDpH769hWlbb9wLfsX-pyUNnqdRrNc_kbZcUzw_uAcAuiwJfuH7DeYrfhnpNyp3nns8-t8-CjF00JoBXqxfww-vRHk6jYuBGaahHvI9kZLSV-BtB3Zf6mJ95swDWOgI5P4zyWtmGki4oTsGuBjH8rc9b5VYajAm3euyXnGq157fuz1JP8DDTKqexrjpm_qW-jDP6ZofJR2jemzobwszjZ1GH0cCBQ9WFBORodo_VzMLmzuC3H_oMdwTb0w1lfKg8kF-qfJXnOKe0GVBf8on9o09vDcrhIN2oFoWfr_q1E6uZeME2628xxk6OzLNh3TeWhD3qcTxMUBoxFFmpB9nFrYIS_zmovGZK4Nb7qm-vck5ACi8etKy2T_iIGaMZjd1rT8QkmA9pInqy85PKBLrUPg1V_KcOyzqckXwOSpZdVEBGFHZI3cOBowlJJjDHyLpMTF3nix-h0esfLTTXfa5WEgF4o0K2Glm6C9JA1YFlSKKh1drV73-uuZmc6XXXqsWbbw9qmadC4x51eZMVh161CPKPmOxdTFxXJXNMi&c=9SroT_KIN9OiiOPGcRZfHOhVa3rVUF4FffYzlFfWbPCPZmq5OyOKEw==&ch=mNzL9d4wYviMeZBIWgMDw10ebPM0A-NmvLHYd9Vai4pi9eU9h2juwg==
https://e8qsqdhbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001vpsAMJULDfDnD-9-BmMZvINk_44c7Mq6_qye4r2I6Kiize_SCahNMdnZ_kUFMick-i2cT3-RCo2TT-1JL_bxqWWpf-DSF2aSLDJVxSvUsM0rydbUAfMZApRa6uM3M6OxrMaHzxZq0WOtEXhxKgBce2xSZZszo0SETshLxIJsvunAwjt_isdvKca1nM8zICtEWTPoDCKipdCiVQsLI8BSYPvBNi1vaizCKXoJK-ZWJMbvCSAyXnZ5QQAdZyjhMNvaDVHNHklEWWbNwcTuI1JJag9Lh4VN3WPSGG5aLZaR_6N2EWEgUmcMcrdAmlNwY3v5xB8ZMam0OoRTdwMVANPAlSoPJx38xS7-l0E8QtEp5fXdgwy6onKyL4HXB7ge8iCzU5iFj4DwRyatm2rgdzHiRLij_rvt3YKe5IcQ1OSKpLvz8KpdW_SA9JS4bCnD4iOQsxMtecqdNzax3Ah6PAO0ys5dCbKFeB_ZVs_z0g0OJyTDxCLxazz6gb3V5MCKN7nKiVGigqlqrxicds1lAjFmlIwXIdqTJSseSXjir0CFofQ36NF0Xx2YSkdHdS27e0h4Ynfv7L9if4gO9DgZnOSXObFaBHJS6ytSIEW_63ZJThndgrlez-uC7rPJkKU5zYdKM6uRhuRGehTMsTdjwebBc2kY8XZ0XFqqVsb5PnU_0hETml155b4p0Gfl07E1LBOFYuZx3ZFG4IeCZebXRUNasEY-HF8-GqoejD1pm6y66wuQF9dW6WdPDn6gHAwpjwaUyz7GPeCZDdtamQGwg786q517jEXLpy1B_eW0TQf4XNpxs_aXnjt3z3QiP9sUY4byReLTwFopSsNTyemq3k8eDUKaIooHU3H5ypLT0Oc6zMvcw9h_h1GxQnr9f1hDD6DAbe2j6L1YJdarVFX3wwL2zg1LY9qGxMFMrM5Vk1etQlZSTtdkfqjTpVIF0oIfzKIikSNb0KScsedTECrD7J8yzf6ODnUUpvK-ywTyiidoPpclSycpIalcx1qvSZ7OQbaRDatUPHc652L0M6JmdL17iI4R-adHMOwpFLUiJCqXHyCDMTmQvfdnGtfReM6WufnALJq8MqdzXg4tVQDgbIPISXCrVKwYEEmFJxc9ay6zGhmtBIjQIQpQ4v3JuLjGGD4ev8UmWexR-u23OB8jSxeSBezuDS8GNPniJ9_8WylxuH4taOz0JALCbp_78V70ifNF&c=9SroT_KIN9OiiOPGcRZfHOhVa3rVUF4FffYzlFfWbPCPZmq5OyOKEw==&ch=mNzL9d4wYviMeZBIWgMDw10ebPM0A-NmvLHYd9Vai4pi9eU9h2juwg==
https://e8qsqdhbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001vpsAMJULDfDnD-9-BmMZvINk_44c7Mq6_qye4r2I6Kiize_SCahNMdnZ_kUFMick_451U8f23X-taEAAYlbawwrMbwvu2StNFTPYNhUquSt3Wk6A4pX6xRYGWV8pBggN_lVm076gB-gPYazfoUG9NqehIy5OJM3caVZUujcWzCsvH2mdF4EOGV0HuhDosFGBc5twiJBkVJVt6hX5MbciyEc1bKD1mH4fHzrro1HHOQbisFhF7n7p7VHkjmyb_G369cYVgF3MyI9zEX8SKzpjWJSdXdfXwp_z0cQmjw__JatrO7nsUCv0CXOLK1PfuGNQiOjNO_O03m3ajbz97XMhCT8hAvB6AkuNaPwqI8C0rhi5Gr86XhLy_sIVfAWOCmZ-9QKbfYxLZryaXpYpSJUnDT8vogwV-h5TMEP5pKFG3Xcs0WmLwtMoQe49Oqg1o0J98-W0yhxruQFKEUhbdw96trVhfVkqeNgjoYRA-vCu0lrOXksMskjWxmDlf-obS1tBiWsg6i2wHe4usQQG3gX1P18SoufapmtrjqKMmMih_SLyAvD7vZ7HrH8mxxGNDzcIcrdsWSPxbK7X2trRKfaReL6694qLjsj2i5xFNeQCi0nHWKOphxY9W90Q3XoDdODzyKAN9tsYXyhag9aj5JSltDNFdkF1j_47uixY9H4GrWtAULd4ap23surbC4wy82YNgCwIw05I0jHd4NXVx8J6jiHfE7qH0T5JxUQP763YfT5Fgu1XPYqBoZN2s_xY5BauQxB8szmnukjmzdAi4m1eU_hUUZHtOhgaIxbNcePDOPjiHMsaqPN1tX-DjM8osqxtI_JsBITf9D8HKwFU2hfRVjb6mMxo7Igw2n_uX9DeKNeft81mLpfjtbDXiqZ1Zq5DtqB6S7WkO9OOZ-hqdZ5LDgYWGcJlXlz1W0J0ASWqfXij8Q5UlFuzi0fr4wsa1XLldZTs_1s4ycZUUJSb2LH_1Fnslx_VtEZLviMTdWAk2UUFCesybOh24_-8nvETtmM2tuTlgEy0_eSU99dobVaoZ_xagy24EfBsNy4pPK32MsPptpMwHvhoU7dlstAUm0AJ6tz3oDg2UmefMVfyrDHl0OdcaKsJes1CCE1x95yDUZhA-KLyvgPQVmCRqipZgXNupda8Sle9isBJrd_aGJHNJC4G9dWMWAXRvxLgoAwlQ5b6b_3FCgsiCMGj8s6FTHO7&c=9SroT_KIN9OiiOPGcRZfHOhVa3rVUF4FffYzlFfWbPCPZmq5OyOKEw==&ch=mNzL9d4wYviMeZBIWgMDw10ebPM0A-NmvLHYd9Vai4pi9eU9h2juwg==
https://e8qsqdhbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001vpsAMJULDfDnD-9-BmMZvINk_44c7Mq6_qye4r2I6Kiize_SCahNMdnZ_kUFMickUo7Yinu9h7_z87M6Q0L6b38KZPwRxIFG9LAhPj4y1YkJxx7Sme86wjaucr1LjMD_Chu5rx67fuFP5HIrAp5Rv0sFVvL_iEYChX5VFN_8GZLVkM5J8WXszrHd5-ethSI2gBrYPuc2Kx6GY14wpymeeF_daCLk5Ht3Wz0pwL1JuI1Tuyddpu1q3bKWOnOPQyZuwJwhicbJp4uGC-H-HghILoxdwrpk3Ak5nBjt2eL6HmumwgKihrB1A8N-fyei6G2wiHncaY-LtMvvhNC8abdf6FQl6Iaax__UMT55N6ejB5AGU6IjGcb2x3o5CHyRSSgjhY2LEshyyNyPkamWzzjl1PNUvw27m6R9ThHeFf-MjEOHJcUqmmodM3bR1yLKykveq8SK0dpnIi7lYibn3BMj60MAbf1M5da3P4Lb2AXElyXlGHp-tjf9qCu9OYiTfYGT3NXbsYOpOv7-wloDt28fLLi2_xLriNXqWb7QAxQhyCe9l9cPHxL2F9gIQWC46zVr-mtTvwGGxLsqqu8CpQhvxZZhmmRKRqfWZ3N4ny_21ztSzuCuU3f5AMkFz6shD7-skWsv1Iq9i2tXEj6VAj0Z7ZPFKuH7WQtk2F8m8nAajj_6JCNoKs0Ya1s0p2c4lTMmNgfqRVdk_xNhaA5fhLfF0dEcAjpr4qtmdCDp6dAC7tEvO1WnAsOG3DKDC6kJ68UWEcbRYLvkjBCFI7XgZBeTCtR9v91O4Rhop7Hzvr9ZE0B8DHXU9LZDnd8dxzShZByk5qW-QQoCUPfOX1T656D-R-Q7YzDd8WqtvdOvOfG6o-M92n62ycUQQmFR-0Md5jZB4_vBK3Qrkc4xUM8vX796LUwi66DepJmtfzpYm0OmTtQFEmwSkMbr3h457TR-UopiTYTHvhxBvOesn4278EeyK7R4X_BnN2vAgU98rS_NzC3qXwS4lUSu0A3sT4P69SFDhk6QchHeVN-33cI1yAvFp8Tw_BlFuTFFMZs09FzY6zkJpZnknMiyAPnA_p3TREmyAWxD1XJ0RH5Tt53NRzI1B1HeLsOXcPLkzP-wzO6zcg4Xg9pu4la2cOQv5EbLfH9YufBHOz-yCnLL-SK6RMp-WmPcOjHkjyKL&c=9SroT_KIN9OiiOPGcRZfHOhVa3rVUF4FffYzlFfWbPCPZmq5OyOKEw==&ch=mNzL9d4wYviMeZBIWgMDw10ebPM0A-NmvLHYd9Vai4pi9eU9h2juwg==
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MyVote.gov    

 https://myvote.wi.gov/en-us/ is brought to you by the State of Wisconsin 
Elections Commission. It offers links to register, find your polling place, view your 

ballot, and more. Candidates are listed on a sample ballot about 45 days prior to an 

election. 

 

Vote 411.org   

 https://www.vote411.org is a nationwide website where you can view ballot information specific to 

your address and delve deeper into where your candidates stand on the issues. The site includes details 

on any upcoming or recorded debates or forums. Candidates are asked a series of questions, and their 

responses provide valuable insights for voters. If you find that a candidate 

has not responded, consider reaching out to ask why. When candidates 
understand that a lack of response isn’t helpful to voters, they may be more 

inclined to participate. The questions asked on the website are also great to 

use when engaging with candidates directly.  
 

NEWS FROM NATIONAL 
   
Five Star Resources and FY25  

Working toward Five Star status will continue to be a goal this year. The updated FY25 Five Star 

Program Criteria, covering branch activities from July 1, 2024, through June 30, 2025, serves as a 

framework for branch success. Every branch has the opportunity to earn a star in one or more 
categories. The Five Star Program Page(link) has been updated to show the criteria required to achieve 

stars this year. Additionally, the Five Star Program page now includes a Frequently Asked Questions 

section to address common inquiries. We will continue to update these resources throughout the year 

based on leader feedback.  

 
Branch/State Scholarship Programs and Title IX Restrictions  

Some branches and states who award scholarships and other awards for women and girls through 

federally funded colleges, universities, and/or public schools may be experiencing 

challenges/roadblocks in their ability to do so because of Title IX restrictions. This is happening more 

frequently and is based on Department of Education guidelines which you can read more about here.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Contact: Lucy Harvey lois3545@aol.com; Bonnie Diehl bdiehl81@gmail.com 

 

 

Use this link to visit the Legacy Circle website: 

https://www.aauw.org/resources/member/support-aauw/leave-a-legacy/ 

https://myvote.wi.gov/en-us/
https://www.vote411.org/
https://click.everyaction.com/k/91763502/494906400/-335426831?nvep=ew0KICAiVGVuYW50VXJpIjogIm5ncHZhbjovL3Zhbi9FQS9FQTAwNS8xLzc2OTU1IiwNCiAgIkRpc3RyaWJ1dGlvblVuaXF1ZUlkIjogImJiMGM1NzJkLTI4NjYtZWYxMS05OTFhLTYwNDViZGQ5ZTA5NiIsDQogICJFbWFpbEFkZHJlc3MiOiAiZGljay5kZWJAZ21haWwuY29tIg0KfQ%3D%3D&hmac=g8Y9TA5tq6JKbyoQ7xhfwV9A6WNrwPVS-xqwGL1-KTU=&emci=72091517-5565-ef11-991a-6045bdd9e096&emdi=bb0c572d-2866-ef11-991a-6045bdd9e096&ceid=31827726
https://www.ed.gov/about/news/press-release/us-department-of-education-releases-final-title-ix-regulations-providing-vital-protections-against-sex-discrimination
mailto:lois3545@aol.com
mailto:bdiehl81@gmail.com
https://www.aauw.org/resources/member/support-aauw/leave-a-legacy/
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2024-2025  Membership 

        ___ new application  ____ renewal              
 

❑ $98 (National $72, state $13, and local membership $13)                                                           

[$69 is a tax deductible donation to a 501(c) 3 organization.] 

❑ My check is enclosed for one year of membership, payable to AAUW Green Bay. 

❑ I have renewed my membership online at AAUW.org  date:_______________________  

❑ Student dues of  $18.81 enclosed 

    Mail to treasurer:  Lisa Ubbelohde   417 Harvard St.  Green Bay, WI  54303                
   You can also renew membership online at AAUW.org, links will also come via email 

Member Information:       ______ no changes to previous information  

________________________________________________________________________            First Name 

                      First                                       Middle    Last  

            

Address      City   State       Zip 
 

            

Home telephone          Cell phone         Work phone 
 

       

Email 
 

            

1st Degree      College/University 
 

            

2nd Degree      College/Univ 
 

            

Employer      Occupation 
 

       Retired    from______________________________________________________________ 
 

____Transferring membership; I previously was a member of this branch__________________________ 
 

 

RESEARCH 
  

STEM EDUCATION 
  

PUBLIC POLICY 
  

EDUCATIONAL FUNDING 

Analyzing gender 

equity issues in 

education and 
the workplace. 

 Leveling the playing 

field for girls and 

women in science, 
tech, engineering, 

and mathematics.       

 Advocating for 

policies that 

advance equity for 
women and girls.   

 We provide educational and 

lifelong learning opportunities 

for women. 

 

Our Vision is Simple 

We bring people 
together for the common 
goal of breaking through 
educational and 
economic barriers for 
women and girls. 
 

Our Mission is Sound 

Advancing equity for 
women and girls 
through advocacy, 
education, philanthropy, 
and research 
 
AAUW Empowers 

Women 

AAUW has been 
empowering women as 
individuals and as a 
community since 1881. 
For more than 130 years 
we have worked 
together as a national 
grassroots organization 
to improve the lives of 
millions of women and 
their families. 


